
 
Staff Report 

 

 

TO:  City Council 

FROM: Sean Thuilliez, Chief of Police 

DATE October 20, 2020 

SUBJECT:  Purchase of One 2020 Dodge Charger Police Vehicle from National 

Auto Fleet Group in an Amount not to Exceed $34,210.76 and 

Installation of Emergency Equipment in an Amount of $10,126.31 
  

Background and Analysis:  

The Beaumont Police Department participates in the Riverside County Post Release 

Accountability and Compliance Team (PACT). This is a highly proactive team of officers 

from various municipal and county agencies that monitor the offenders who are 

released early from the California State prison system. 

 

The participating agencies receive funding from the State to run these teams and pay 

for the officers and needed equipment. The Beaumont Police Department recently 

received $23,638.01 for this purpose. 

 

Staff is requesting this money be used to purchase a new vehicle for the PACT officer. 

The current vehicle being used is more than seven years old and is need of 

replacement. The proposed replacement vehicle is a 2020 Dodge Charger. 

 

A quote has been received from National Auto Fleet Group with a government rate in 

the amount of $34,210.76. Installation of emergency equipment and spotlight outfitting 

is quoted to be $10,126.31. 

Fiscal Impact: 

There is no fiscal impact to the City’s budget. The funds to be utilized for the purchase 

and outfit of the vehicle are State PACT funds ($23,638.01) and State Asset Forfeiture 

funds ($20,699.06).  

 



Recommended Action: 

Authorize the purchase of one Dodge Charger police vehicle in the amount of 

$34,210.76 from National Auto Fleet Group and authorize the purchase of 

emergency equipment and installation in the amount of $10,126.31. 

Attachments: 

A. Vehicle Purchase Quote 

B. Emergency Equipment Quote 


